Marsden Community Primary School Percy Street Nelson Lancashire BB9 OBE

Tel: 01282 612769

Email: head@marsden.lancs.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs N Delamere



Polling Day 5th May

21st April 2022

Dear Parents / Carers,

On Thursday 5th May, Marsden is open as a Polling Station and in order to Safeguard the children we will be moving to online learning through Google Classrooms for the learners in **Nursery to Year 5**.

Teachers will place the learning for the day online with clear requirements for completion. The expectations will be explained during live log on sessions and registration will take place during the following times:

9:00 to 9:30am Reception / Nursery

LSAs and teachers will be available to answer questions, mark and respond to learning during the hours of a typical school day.

Please note that **all Year 6 learners** will be required to be in school on that day as normal. The reason for this is that this is a very important week for SATs preparation as the SATs week starts on the 9th May. All Year 6 teachers and LSA3s will be in school that day and Year 6 learners will play outside on the KSI yard at break times so that they are not in contact with the public attending school to vote. Lunch will be provided for those learners who normally have a school dinner.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards Miss Charlesworth Head of School







